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To enable the Covid-19 testing to be completed at Edwinstree Middle School, we need to 
process personal data for staff and pupils taking part, including sharing of personal data where 
we have a legal obligation. 
 
Edwinstree Middle School is the Data Controller for the data required for processing the tests 
and undertaking any actions which are needed by the School to ensure we meet our public 
health and safeguarding legal obligations.  (Personal data relating to tests for pupils - Section 
175 of the Education Act 2002 for maintained schools)  
 
Personal Data relating to staff is processed under the legitimate interest of the data controller 
to ensure we can minimise the spread of COVID in a timely manner and enable us to continue 
to deliver education services safely and securely. 
 
If you decline a test, we record your decision under the legitimate interest of school in order to 
have a record of your decisions and to reduce unnecessary contact with you regarding testing. 
 
The processing of special category personal data is processed under the provisions 
Section 9.2(i) of GDPR, where it is in the public interest on Public Health Grounds. This data is 
processed under the obligations set out in Public Health legislation (Regulations 3(1) and (4) of 
the Health Service (Control of Patient Information) Regulations 2002 (COPI)) which allows the 
sharing of data for COVID related purposes and where it is carried out by [a health care 
professional OR someone who owes an equivalent duty of confidentiality to that data] 
 
Data Controllership is then passed to the Department for Health and Social Care (DHSC) for 
all data that we transfer about you and your test results to them. For more information about 
what they do with your data please see the Test and Trace Privacy Notice.  
 
The establishment remains the Data Controller for the data we retain about you. Personal Data 
involved in the process. We use the following information to help us manage and process the 
tests: 
 

 Name 
 Date of birth (and year group) 
 Gender 
 Ethnicity 
 Home postcode 
 Email address 

 


